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      Is it October already? I cannot believe it, where has the year gone? Number 3 

Paws for Thought for this year.  It has been a strange year, a lot of changes, 

particularly with staff. Staff responsibilities have changed to ensure the Rescue 

will continue to be one of the most effective in helping and improving the animal 

situation that surrounds us. Nigel and I know we are not going to last forever, so 

are looking to hand the reins over slowly but surely to current and new staff, 

volunteers will also be involved. This will not be easy, but has to be done, and we 

both feel the slow progressive approach is the best way. 
 

      Calls on our services continues to grow, which is sad, but with some amazing 

help from lots of volunteers and staff, rehoming is improving. But if anyone has 

any other ideas, particularly to improve rehoming please send me an email.   
 

       This year has been a good year for fund raising, and there is still quite a lot 

more going on, so keep an eye on the website and advertisements in the local 

papers. Of course as ever we want more people to be involved in fund raising, and 

you will read in the Newsletter, some fabulous people who just did that, but do not 

forget we could do with more young blood getting involved.  Monique 
  

Christmas Fayre (at the Centre) – Sunday 2nd November 2014 

Christmas fun for all the family, lots of brand new bargains 

to be had.  Also come and see the animals currently in our care.  Entry £1 for 

adults/children or donate some cat/rabbit food. Food & refreshments available all 

day. 

Free park & ride from Sidlesham Football Club 

Fayre opening times 11am – 3pm. 

Disabled facilities available on-site and most areas easily accessible to wheel-

chairs. 
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Can anyone sponsor/support our Christmas Fayres?   
 

      The items we need are for the cafe which consists of:  £30.00 for 1,000 poly-

styrene cups;  £15.00 for 500 paper plates, napkins; £50.00 for soft drinks; £3.00 

for 12 pints of milk;  

£10.00 for crisps; £10.00 for tea/coffee/sugar etc  
 

      Any Christmas items for our hampers - mulled wine, mince pies, Christmas 

pudding, Christmas cake, chocolates, nuts, and anything else in a tin (custard, 

soup etc), in date of course. 
 

      Can you help before, during and/or after at our Christmas Fayre on Sunday 2
nd

 

November?  Please contact 01243 641409 (Monique) or email Emma – ad-

min@crrc.co.uk.  We will be delighted to hear from you! 
 

The Rehoming days. 

      These are the days when people can come to the Centre without an 

appointment, see the cats, and reserve and then we organize the pre home visit. 

They are doing well, and as a result the rehoming has improved. But a few people 

are still getting a bit muddled, and think we only rehome on these days, THIS IS 

NOT THE CASE, we rehome 7 afternoons a week. IF YOU KNOW ANYONE 

WHO IS LOOKING FOR A CAT, just get them to give the Centre a ring, and 

usually the pre home visit is done very quickly and then they can make an 

appointment to see the puss cats and hopefully take one (or 2!) home. 

 

Boo is one lucky cat. 

      Boo is a pretty little tabby and white cat of about 9 years old, she had a few 

problems when she arrived medically, nothing major, and she soon settled down. 

It took about 5 months to find her the right home, and this is one little cat who has 

really landed on all 4 paws, and this is from her adopted family. 

  

      Hope you are still very busy rehoming the lovely cats and rabbits.  You may 

remember Boo, she was with you for quite a while and we were lucky enough to 

take her home on February 22nd 2014.  Within 

one hour of being in our home, she was so con-

tent.  She has blossomed and now rules the 

roost.  She adores the sunshine, not sure what 

we are going to do this winter, think we will 

have to hire a sun lamp for her!!   

I have attached three photos of her:   

1. Where she loves to spend her mornings, sitting on the windowsill watching the 

world go by. The sun comes onto the front of the house in the mornings and she 

mailto:admin@crrc.co.uk
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moves around with it. 

 2. Where she spends most evenings, with her dad on his lap. Only happy when he 

has his feet up and she can have a cuddle. 

3. On our bed!!  When we tell her she has to get off, she 

rolls on her back.....so adorable...as if to say....Oh just 5 

more minutes. 

  

We would like to thank you 

all for introducing us to our 

very special girl and let you 

know how much we love 

her and we believe she 

loves us just as much. 

  

Keep up the good work and today we took yet more 

clothes, shoes and bric-a-brac to the shop in Bognor to 

raise the funds for all the hard work you all do for these animals. 

 

Love Yvonne and Jon Gabriel  x x 
 

Fund Raising. 

 

event  

 

date Amount 

raised 

Comments  

Chichester 

Street 

Collection 

Saturday 26
th
 

July 

£215.23   

Worthing 

Lions 

Festival 

Sunday 27
th
 

July 

£449   

Hotham Park 

Country Fair 

Bognor 

Sat & Sun 

2
nd

 & 3
rd

 

August 

£492.75   

     

CRRC Open 

Day & 

Summer 

Fayre 

Sun.10
th
 

Aug.  

11-4pm 

£9589.83   

Pagham on 

Parade 

Sun. 17
th
 

Aug. 

£106.10   
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South Downs 

Country 

Show QE 

Park 

Sat & Sun 

23
rd

   

& 24
th
 Aug. 

£235.75   

Emsworth 

Show 

recreation 

ground, 

Horndean 

Road, 

Emsworth   

Mon. 25
th
 

Aug. 

£114.20 it rained!!  

Christmas 

Fayre CRRC 

Sun. 2
nd

 

Nov. 11-3 

 HELP NEEDED.  

FREE  park & ride from  

Sidlesham Football Club. 

 

Christmas 

Fayre – 

Methodist 

Church Hall, 

Station 

Road, 

Drayton 

Sat. 22
nd

 

Nov. .11-2 

 HELP NEEDED  

Christmas 

Fayre – St 

Wilfrid‟s 

Hall 

Sherbourne 

Road, 

Chichester 

Sat. 29
th
 

Nov.2-4pm 

 HELP NEEDED  

Christmas 

Fayre – 

United 

Reformed 

Church Hall, 

Hollow Lane 

Hayling 

Island 

Sat. 13
th
 

Dec. 10-12 

 HELP NEEDED  
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OPEN DAY & SUMMER FAYRE. 

       Surrounded by lots of sunshine, until the day of our event! We had got most 

of the tables out the day before, but then the rain came, so everyone picked up a 

table and put it in the greenhouse, which was great (except for the leaks!), until 

the sun shone, and then everyone was roasted! We have managed to get planning 

permission to replace the greenhouse with a barn type building, which will not 

have the „hot and cold‟ issues of a glass structure. This will not be starting until 

April or May next year, so if the rains decide to fall again then we should be 

suitably protected. 
 

      Having said all that, the Fayre was a great success, less people than usual, but 

the ones who came, spent very well.  Thanks to everyone who helped before, on 

and after the day, and of course our visitors  who ate, drank, and spent their 

money on our stalls. A huge thank you go to all the businesses and individuals 

who contributed prizes etc. 
 

      Each year a special award is given to someone who has given their all for the 

CRRC‟s work. This year it was Pamela Fitzsimons, who not only does masses of 

home visits, has a way of getting businesses to donate some magnificent gifts, has 

single handedly run events for us, and become a hand feeder extraordinaire. Sue 

Jameson our President did the presentation.  Monique 

 

   

   2014 

     Buckets & chutes 

  

172.50 

Mike Jones 

  

22.50 

Donations (various) 

  

689.00 

pre sold raffle tickets 

  

1051.00 

Auction 

   

918.00 

Books/videos 

  

676.55 

Bottle stall 

  

521.50 

Bric-a-brac 1 

  

0.00 

Café 

   

1270.25 

Chips 

   

445.00 

clothes 

   

1158.90 

Cosmetics 

   

89.50 

darts game/sooty 

  

38.40 

Face painting 

  

0.00 

Gate(back) 

   

617.39 

Gate(Front) 

  

361.26 

Games & Puzzles & toys 

 

178.78 
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Home Produce 

  

0.00 

info table/collection boxes, 

rabbits and rehoming 179.56 

jewellery 

   

233.60 

new goods 

   

346.00 

pet products 

  

174.00 

pictures 

   

151.20 

plants 

   

190.50 

rabbit dice 

  

46.60 

raffle 

   

830.00 

silver mine 

  

327.00 

super tombola 

  

37.00 

    

------------ 

  

     

 

10725.99 

     

     

 

 

1st 

Prize 

  

 

 

-300.00 

 

food 

  

-423.52 

 

Raffle tickets 

 

-133.00 

 

hospital radio 

 

-200.00 

 

plant purchase 

 

0.00 

 

advertising 

 

-79.64 

    

------------- 

     
     

    

£9589.83 

               ------------ 

 

Booty Update. 

      Our beautiful Booty is doing very well. She was the cat found at Flansham 

with terrible facial injuries. She has had 2 trips to a specialist vet in Surrey, and 

our own vet has done quite a few operations as well, and her quality of life is 

much improved. She still has some difficulty in eating, due to her short tongue, 

but the latest operation has enabled her to open her mouth a bit wider, so she can 

use her tongue better, so we are not liquidizing her food to such an extent, to 

encourage her to eat more normally. She is in the „Golden Oldies‟,  and is very 

happy cat.  
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      A few people have asked where she got her name from, and the day we 

rescued her, we had Gill and Sarah 

Boote, a mother and daughter who help 

feed here, and as we did not want her to 

be man handled too much, to find out 

her sex, I decided to call her „Booty‟ 

after Gill and Sarah, and it was a 

suitable name for male or female. My 

sister who lives in Norfolk, also said 

„Booty‟ is a term for Beauty, and she 

certainly is that. Booty‟s picture does 

not really show how „bootyful‟ she is, 

but she is very happy in her „oldies‟ room.  

Monique 
  
      I received the following form Mrs Tibbles our Mouse Knitter Champion  

       The tale of the knitted „mice‟ – How it all started for me. At the 2009 

Christmas Fayre I met dear Pat O’Leary sitting at a table with a little bowl 

containing 2 „mice‟. She explained she only had 2 left and as the Fayre still had a 

long time to go, I decided not to buy them for my 2 cats. Pat explained the „mice‟ 

sold very well but that she was the only person who made them and was having 

trouble trying to make enough.  My husband suggested that I could perhaps knit 

some, Pat agreed to send me the pattern, which she did a couple of weeks later. I 

made 6 „mice‟ and sent them off. Pat replied to say that they were just what she 

needed. In January 2010 I started knitting - from then on I was hooked. Every 

evening I am knitting „mice‟ I am fine with the knitting but not the stuffing and 

finishing off. 4 years later I am still knitting when I can, and at the beginning of 

July 2014 I have knitted 3,900, and will get to the 4000 by the end of the year, that 

is, of course if they are still needed.   Audrey Tibbles 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Mouse Knitters Needed.      
      Our knitted mice are still selling well at the vets, our shops and at events, but 

could do with some more knitters, just ask for the pattern, and we can provide  

wool if you can pick it up, just give us a call or email.  
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Two lovely male cats with two lovely adoptees. 

Hello there. 

      Emma  (Turner) showed us around all of your premises during one of the 

monthly rehoming days in late April. We had been without a cat since Barney had 

passed away just before Christmas at 21+ years of age; & we weren‟t entirely 

sure  whether we even wanted another cat, as we thought Barney was truly special 

– I am sure everyone feels like that about their cats! 

Anyway we accompanied Emma all around & viewed so many potentially lovely 

cats but Michele had already “fallen in love” with one of the two young male cats 

we saw in the first aisle we were taken down; that had been with you for approx. 

9-10 months, having been taken in at two weeks old. 

Emma bless her, explained that they would be quite a challenge as they were both 

rather timid, bordering on feral but we quickly decided these were the ones for us; 

even though we had not planned to have either a young cat & definitely not 

TWO! 
      However we didn‟t want to split them up as all they had known were each 

other, albeit we realised that it indeed would be quite a challenge in particular 

with the completely Black one! 

The Black with some white was more inquisitive & that is what firstly attracted 

Michele to that particular pen. 

However upon being invited into the pen, we couldn‟t get near either of them! 

Indeed the Black one just growled rather like a dog! 

      So having decided upon them, being checked over at home, as suitable, we 

chose names of Sooty (the Black one) & Sparky (the black & white one); & col-

lected them on 1
st
 May. 

      They clearly were in shock as they were so quiet going home with us & it took 

a little while for them to start to settle. 

Michele worked morning, noon & night to gain their trust & confidence, whilst I 

just had the lovely tasks of feeding & cleaning them! 

 

Sooty spent a few weeks just growling at us both but has now made great progress 

but far more limited than Sparky. However he no longer growls! He is still very 

timid but ironically probably relies on us more than Sparky! 
 

Sparky is now amazingly affectionate & clearly the “Boss!” 
 

      Neither of them even though timid, have ever deliberately scratched us, even 

when they are or have been uncertain towards our motives – like me taking them 

on Vets visits! That they truly hate! But their nails grow so quickly & unfortunate-

ly the scratching posts were long ago abandoned by them both! 
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      Sooty remains a bit of a challenge but has also progressed so much that; “on 

his terms,” you can normally later in the day, give him a stroke or brushing. Today 

I think with the heat, he was asleep on the stairs late morning when I came in & 

just couldn‟t be bothered to rush away, so I gave him a stroke! He seemed rather 

disappointed that it was a brief stroke! So that‟s even more progress as it is me he 

avoids mostly! 
 

      We now let them enjoy this marvellous weather by letting them out when we 

get up; thank heavens they now regularly use a corner of the garden affectionately 

now known as “Pooh Corner,” can you work out why?! 

So they still have their litter trays but all the play-things we purchased from you 

are “abandoned,” so you may shortly be receiving them back as a donation! They 

tend to come in during the day, have the use of the entire house; to rest/sleep & 

escape the heat & we let them wander outside again in the evenings. Fortunately 

so far, with the odd night only, they return to us to spend the night in “their bed-

room.” No, not a real bedroom but the Conservatory! Which we have suitably 

adapted to become a cats room! 
 

      Michele was keen to let them have the run of the house at night but after sev-

eral attempts, we have given up through lack of sleep! They seem to think that 

night-time is play time for them but unfortunately they want us involved in the 

playing! So they now know the rules, seem happy to be put to bed in their room & 

abide by the rules most of the time. 
 

      We are so pleased with them & your Centre; & would remind anyone thinking 

of “adopting” a cat/s that genuine effort is really necessary but will normally pay 

dividends eventually in return. 

One should not expect immediate “bonding,” or a lack of noise (from the uncer-

tain cats), as they have to re-acclimatise to their new surroundings, noises & rou-

tines. 
 

I hope this is useful & if you require any further information please contact me. 
 

Must end with a special thank you to Sandy, one of your hard working volun-

teers! 
 

Regards,  

Nigel  & Michele. 
 

      Do you have any unwanted gifts or things that you bought because you 

thought you needed them, and then realised that you didn‟t? Well, don‟t despair, 

we can help you out, just send an e-mail or telephone The Centre and they will 
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willingly take them off your hands and turn them into much needed cash, badly 

needed to help care for those poor animals who are less fortunate than ourselves. 

 

 

The Mother & Baby Unit.  

      The Mother and Baby Unit, is so nearly there, hopefully not more than a few 

weeks away and will be completed by Christmas Fayre (2
nd

 November). Susan 

Jameson our President kindly opened the MBU on Open Day, so people could 

have look at what we were doing, which was quite good, because once it is in use, 

only very restricted visits will be allowed in there. Unfortunately Christopher 

Timothy was unable to do the officially opening, but I will contact him to see if 

he is available later on. He worked with Mary Hignett (house keeper in All 

Creatures Great & Small), who was the Mother of Pat O’Leary, a lovely 

volunteer who kindly left her estate to CRRC and wanted something to remember 

Mary by. 
 

Rabbits -  we have had a grumble about not enough stories about bunnies, so 

if you have adopted one or two from us, send us some stories and pictures. 

(don’t forget the guinea pigs as well), but have managed to get this one from 

Hazel. 
 

Bonding Bunnies are Happy Bunnies. 

      We adopted Jam Tart after one of 

our own bunnies died under anaesthetic 

when he went to be neutered.  This left 

us with Popcorn, his brother, who alt-

hough was made a lot of fuss of and 

enjoyed spending the evenings in the 

house with us, was quite lonesome and 

needed some bunny company.  When 

Jam Tart came to CRRC we thought she 

might be a suitable companion for Popcorn and when we took Popcorn to be 

BOOK SALE at The Centre 

Saturday 6 December 2014, 11.00am – 1.00pm 

We have a great selection of books, hardbacks, paperbacks, adult and children, 

fiction and non fiction we hope you can join us and we look forward to seeing 

you. 
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bonded they took to each other immediately and have been great companions all 

along.  It is lovely to see them together they look so happy bounding across the 

garden together, relaxing under a garden chair, nosying in the kitchen or sharing a 

cabbage leaf.  We can really see how happy Jam Tart has made Popcorn and I'm 

sure that likewise Popcorn has made Jam Tart happy too - they certainly seem to 

be happy and thriving.  They are great little pets with good personalities and we 

thank you again at CRRC for Jam Tart and your support in helping her to settle in 

with Popcorn. 

Thanks 

Hazel 
 

Feral cats love farm life. 

      We always love stories and pictures of the animals 

we have rehomed, and it was lovely to receive this 

from Emma and some lovely pictures, which is pretty 

good as ferals are often hard to take photos of. 
 

Hi Claire 

      It's been a year but they are less feral and will sit 

and eat whilst I talk to them and get the occasional 

meow! 

Very happy roaming the farm and great Pest Control. 

Thank you and keep up the good work. Will be in touch 

soon for a house cat, will need to be a kitten to get used to the dog. 

Thanks Emma Holmes. 

 

      As you will see in the pictures both cats have the tip 

of their left ears trimmed, this is done when they are 

neutered and is normal practise when doing a feral 

colony of cats. This indicates the cat has been neutered 

and if when trapping cats, you catch that one again, you 

can see at the glance they have had the essential 

operation and therefore release them again. If you did 

not do this, then they would have to go through the spay 

operation again if they are females, and still be 

anaesthetized/sedated if males to see they had already 

been done, sometimes you can see, but many ferals are not keen on having their 

tails lifted! 

Monique 
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Lovely Poem by Val Barton. 

      A few weeks ago, at the East Wittering Charity shop, appeared a poem, and 

we only recently found out who penned it, and here it is. In the original it is hand 

written in the most beautiful writing…………..Thank you Val. 
 

To stop a tummy rumble 

In a rabbit or a kitty 

Rummage round our little shop 

And look for something pretty. 

Super hats for Goodwood Races 

Pairs of shoes with straps or laces 

Books to read and worth exploring 

Goods galore and nothing boring 

Plates and mugs and kitchen bargains 

Pots to decorate your gardens 

Don‟t just stand and gaze in awe 

Step inside our welcome door 

You never know what you might find 

Supporting US is VERY kind.  
 

The ups and downs of hand feeding.  

      I am writing this with tears in eyes, why? I am looking at a little cat washing 

her 7 day old kitten like her life depended on it. This is her story. Person rings 

with a stray cat, who had had kittens, which she rehomed, but did not get her 

spayed, and guess what she is pregnant again very quickly. She arrived here, like 

she was going to burst, but it took a few weeks before she actually started to 

produce, but a few days before she had become very unwell, and although she had 

treatment from the vet, she was too weak to help when she started to give birth. 

She had one, but did not have the strength to bite off the afterbirth, and the next 

one started and so it went on. We kept a constant eye on her, and had to help with 

the births, but still problems, so we rushed her to the vet with born kittens, and vet 

reckoned on at least one more, which arrived after some drugs given to her by the 

vet, then another, and by then we had brought her into the house, and then about 

an hour later, Nigel notices another one making an entrance, again needing help. 

This made it total of  7, but Mum cat was very poorly, and kittens no better. So 

handfeeding had to start. Throughout the night I fed them, but knew they were not 

well, and over the next few days each one died, despite anti biotics, except for one 

little ginger one. After a few days the vet advised them being taken away from 

Mum completely as she did not have milk or the strength to wash them. Our vet 

had recommended a different anti biotic which had worked on another cat who 
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had chronic diarrhoea, but could not be given to a nursing mum, so hand feeding 

continued. A few doses of the anti biotic, Mum cat was eating, and had no 

diarrhoea. After stopping the antibiotic, the vet said try to give her back the last 

remaining kitten. Bear in mind she had not seen this kitten for quite a few days, 

she just licked it, and licked it, and loves it so much, it brings tears to my eyes, 

although still having to hand feed him, and he has a long way to go, I thank God 

we were able to help. Monique 

  

I wrote this on Friday 3
rd

 of October, and little 

Charles as I had called him, was doing very well, 

and looked magnificent, but went down hill and 

died on Sunday 5
th
 October, I cannot tell you how 

dreadful I feel, but do know „he was given 

everything we could‟. 

 

Monique 
 

 

Happy cats. 

      I received this lovely email from the adoptee of 2 nervous cats we rehomed at 

some stables, and the change in them is unbelievable, they are so happy and 

friendly now, and this is the email from Kate.  

  

      Just thought I‟d drop you a quick email. McLaren and Tilly are still very 

happy at the stables in Aldsworth. They are loved and adored and are very enter-

taining. Tilly is doing a fab job of catching mice. McLaren is doing a fab job of 

stealing biscuits and sandwiches!  

They are both very friendly and like being stroked and are becoming more affec-

tionate. They love sitting in the sun, playing together then gallivanting off around 

the fields hunting.  

  

Best regards 

  

Kate 
 

May we be among the first to wish you and yours a 

MERRY CHRISTMAS and A HAPPY NEW YEAR. 
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Cat Chat from Jamie Little . 

(from our Facebook) 

      Here's all four of our cats that we have taken on 

from you over the last 9 years, & I don't think I'm far off 

with their exact thoughts either. 

 

 

 

Cats Protection. 

      This time last year we had taken 275 kittens, so far this year we have taken 

333, despite our £10 to get your cat spayed. What is happening, are people just 

stupid? But do not forget the people who buy from these breeders are just 

encouraging it.  So we decided to see if the Cats Protection Headquarters at 

Chelwood Gate in Sussex could help, and they said yes, we have visited and 

know they neuter the kittens at 8 weeks, so no possibility of anyone adopting a 

kitten and using it for breeding. We have been up there twice now, and taken 

approx 60 up there, and they have kept in touch, and have been quite successful in 

rehoming them. So thank you Cats Protection. RSPCA in Stubbington have also 

helped with taking on rabbits, and we have helped them in different ways as well, 

so it is good see us working together.  
 

Original Trustee has left.  

      After much careful consideration Pat Parkinson, one of the original Trustees 

of the CRRC has stepped down, her health has not been good of late, and very 

sadly was widowed very recently. Pat always did so much for CRRC, she and I 

spent many a day catching ferals, she also had great knowledge and did pre and 

post home visits. She often helped with fund raising events, and was one of these 

people who rarely grumbled, even when we spent a whole day fund raising and 

took £2.50!! 

Pat and I spent a lot of time with the Solicitor when the Charity was first 

registered. 

      We also did furniture collections, and I remember vividly us carrying a huge 

white wardrobe down the stairs, just the two of us, both thinking our backs were 

going to break!!  I remember meeting after work to catch some ferals at some 

rather dirty looking garages in Portsmouth. When we met, Pat was as glamorous 

as ever in her cream dress, perfect nails etc and we had to climb and scramble 

about trying to get these poor creatures, we both worked equally hard, but at the 

end of it, I looked like I had been dragged through a hedge backwards, and Pat 

still looked immaculate!! 
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We will miss you Pat, but know you are always available for help and advice you 

have gained through your long experience of animal rescue. 
 

Running for the animals Lives. 

      Some months ago, I heard about 2 fantastic people Fiona Douglas and 

Caroline Taylor who were going to run 100k (yes you read it right) and it was all 

going towards the work of the Cat & Rabbit Rescue Centre, and they raised an 

amazing £846.25 

The Thames Path Challenge is an 

organized event and hundreds of 

runners take part.  This is their story.  

      We final made our epic walk !!! In 

23 hours 30 mins and 15 secs - The 

Challenge for us was the Thames 

Towpath challenge on the13/14sep 14 

to walk the event in under 24 hours ( 

we had a cut off of 30)  to do this we 

had to walk non stop through the night.  

Our trek seemed impossible and sometimes felt it was going to be and for over 

500 of our fellow competitors the challenge proved too much. However we strode 

through the night, rejuvenated by copious food stops that all seemed  to involve 

chocolate! and the thought of letting down our furry friends and sponsors was un-

thinkable!! So to doggy tunes, tales and life stories we marched on ignoring blis-

ters, bashed toes, heavy and weighted rucksacks ! We arrived at our destination to 

smiling faces – a round of applause and a well deserved glass of champagne -            

Caroline Taylor. 
  
“THANK YOU LADIES, SO VERY MUCH”! 
 

      We always seem to be on the scrounge but do you have any of the following 

that we so urgently need:- Bleach, Kitchen Towels, Washing-Up Liquid, Blankets, 

Towels, the list goes on. Anything that you could imagine would be useful in the 

care of unwanted and sick animals. Buying these items is such a drain on our 

resources so any donations would be greatlfully received. 

Thanks Pam again. 

      In the last Newsletter I had a bit about Pam Jobling, who managed to get us a 

piece in the  Telegraph, and we have been approached by them to do another 

piece, so our voice goes further. 
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Animal Dumping. 

We have always let people know the number of animals we are asked to take, and 

not just the animals we take, this number is important because it makes people 

realize how many unwanted and strays are in our area. On numerous occasions 

people say how terrible this is, and then state, “they can always take it to a res-

cue”, sadly this is NOT true, unless of course they got it from a rescue to start 

with. So what to do, first ring as many rescue centres as you can, and this gives 

them as much time as possible, we always take the details, and if given enough 

time, can usually help.  Many people try their friends and relatives first, and at the 

last minute contact the rescues, this does NOT give us enough time to sort things 

out. 

Some people think if they bring the cat to a rescue they will take it or they will 

dump it. The latter is disgusting, and totally unnecessary, and taking it to a rescue 

means you are trying to jump the queue. How would you feel if you are waiting at 

the doctor‟s surgery and someone, who  is no more ill than you are, push past you 

and goes in beforehand, this is totally selfish, and unfair?  Monique  
  
Update from the Jewellery Stall. 
  
      We have had some stunning and amazing donations again this year and I can-

not thank our supporters enough for their generosity. During the year half of one 

of the amazing donations raised just under £900 when Alex and I took some items 

to Hatton Garden to sell. It was something of a unique donation and required 

specialist knowledge on several pieces. The other items sold in the Bognor shop 

and also raised a significant amount.  I never cease to learn about designers, mak-

ers and styles of jewellery from the donations. 

Christmas Fayre – Drayton – Saturday 22nd November 2014 

Location: Drayton Methodist Church Hall, 2 Station 

Road, Drayton, Portsmouth, Hampshire PO6 1PH 

Christmas fun for all the family, lots of stalls includ-

ing fantastic new goods, Christmas decorations, raf-

fle, tombola, refreshments etc. Entry £1 for adults (which includes a tea or cof-

fee) children under 16 free. Food & refreshments available all day. Fayre 

opening times 11am – 2pm.  Get Christmas all wrapped up! 
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      I sell the broken and scrap jewellery to the same person and he supports the 

Rescue by giving us the very best prices. Even he was doubtful the lightweight, 

tatty and battered bracelet (with no hallmarks) I had convinced myself was gold, 

was the real deal. As it was being scrapped he offered to test it but first gave me a 

£30 price by weight. He returned to the counter with £30 and said “You were right 

it was gold”. 

      After exceeding our target of £1,000 we set ourselves last year, a £1,000 target 

was again set for the three July/August Sundays in succession for the Jewellery 

Stall.  Worthing Seafront Fayre raised £411 despite a much smaller pitch. A huge 

thank you to Miranda for coming from the other side of Brighton to help and 

Connie, both are such great sales ladies.  The following weekend at Hotham Park 

in Bognor raised £310 with the help of Connie once more. At this event we were 

visited by some lovely young people who gave us an envelope with a marvellous 

donation they had raised by selling loom bands. We decided this should go to-

wards Booties vet bill, rather than the jewellery stall takings. 

      Then came the Summer Fayre at the Centre… on the day Hurricane Bertha 

decided to make its UK appearance. The event took place in the greenhouse which 

meant our usual huge stall was a little curtailed.  However, we took about £234. 

Add to this our green collection tin money of £58 for the three events and some 

sales from home – and we covered our target.  I have since sold some more scrap 

and more sales from home and have another £95 to start our Christmas Fayre tak-

ings. Again thank you to Connie for her splendid help. 
 

      The jewellery continues to sell well in the Bognor shop and last month when I 

was there stocking up we sold over £100 worth as it was going into the cabinet. 
 

Thank you all once again for your generous donations. 

 

Valerie and Alex. 

 

5 CRRC STAFF ARE RUNNING THE GREAT SOUTH RUN -  Sunday 26
th
 

October 10 miles (16 Kilometres) PLEASE SPONSOR THEM 

Hannah W, Laura B, Naomi H, Emily A-S & Emma T, who haven‟t run be-

fore, are taking on the challenge to raise money for Sharon’s Garden, our new 

rabbit garden.  The rabbit garden is very important now as the area which they live 

for part of the year will be under construction very shortly. Although there has 

been a little bit of training, due to having to look after so many kittens and all the 

other animals at this time of year, it has not left a lot of time to train which as eve-

ryone knows to run this amount of miles without training is going to be a very 
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hard slog.  BUT they are still determined to carry out the 10 miles even if it means 

walking it!  Please give what you can no matter how little, we have currently only 

raised £30 so far, we need some sympathy money to help get us to the finish line!  

To donate online please visit our fundraising page  

http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/team/SharonsGarden or telephone the Centre 

with a debit card on 01243 641409.    
 

Ever Hopeful. 

      On Sunday 6
th
 July, we were asked to take a 

cat who had given birth to  2 kittens earlier in 

the day, but there was one stuck, we immedi-

ately said yes, and what a sight!. This poor cat 

had been struggling for hours to give birth to 

this kitten, but all that was there, was a paw 

sticking out, the already born ones, were just 

laying there helpless. We called our vet and he 

came down and started work, he had to perform 

an emergency caesarean, removing the „stuck 

one‟, sadly was already dead, and then found 4 more inside. By this time, I had 

decided to try to get the already born ones to another mum cat who was in Recov-

ery with tiny kittens, I am pleased to say she took to them very quickly. Then the 

hard work began, as Mark, the vet removed each kitten we had to try to revive it, 

rubbing their little hearts, clearing the mucus from the noses, and following the 

vet‟s instructions, they looked dead, then one breathed, but trying to hold tiny 

slippery bodies was a task in itself and also keeping an eye on the „adopted‟ Mum 

to make sure she was still caring for her babes. I felt there was very little hope for 

the caesarean ones, but with Mark‟s loud calls of „keep going‟, we did just that, 

and remarkably they all came round. All exhausted, we decided to call Pamela 

Fitzsimons, who helps CRRC in every way possible to see if she could help, and 

she arrived, and after Hopeful, as Pamela had named her, was stitched up (she 

was also spayed) and given antibiotics, she took her and 4 kittens home. Hopeful 

did not have any milk, but her presence and her washing them can be a great com-

fort. I felt their chances of survival were very slim, and kept telling Pamela that, 

so as not to raise her hopes, but survive they did, with 24 hour care from Pamela 

and her husband.   

  

 

 

 

http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/team/SharonsGarden
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Rabbits everywhere. 
 

      In September we received a call 

about 18 rabbits living alone, as their 

 owner had gone into hospital, and the 

people looking after them, had sensi-

bly contacted us, as the owner would 

not be able to care for them anymore.  

      It was a sad sight, these rabbits 

had plenty of room, they had several rooms in this house to live in, but the floor 

was 2 inches deep in fur and droppings. Fortunately they were all females, and 

although battle scarred a bit, and some had severe malocclusion (overgrown 

teeth), they could have been a lot worse.  It took quite a bit of effort catching the 

rabbits, and loading them in the van, and driving home from Portsmouth. We put 

them into what we usually call our „holding area 

for feral cats‟. But this is a large area, and it al-

lowed them to get fresh air, as the house they had 

come from had no air! Stubbington Ark took 6 

from us, and sadly one of the rabbits with very 

severe malocclusion had to „Go to Heaven‟, and 

one bunny died.  We are slowly getting them to 

full health, and they will be spayed and have their 

myxomatosis /VHD vaccinations. We have split them into two pens now, and they 

are looking very happy. 

 

To save the Charity stamps would you like Paws 

for Thought to besent to you by email?  If so let 

me know and it will be sorted.  Emma 

(admin@crrc.co.uk) 
 

ADVERTISEMENTS.  (Please support our Advertisers whenever you 

can). 

 

01243 778109. 

mailto:admin@crrc.co.uk
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Mark Elliott and Associates 
Veterinary Surgeons providing a new  

vision of Animal Care 
  

  

Madam Green Business Centre, Oving, Nr. Chichester 

in West Sussex. 
  For more information, look around our website, 

(www.markelliott.co.uk)or call us on Tel: 01243 779111 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keydell Nurseries – much more than a Nursery, well worth a visit. 
 

                  

 

 

 KEYDELL NURSERIES, HAVANT ROAD,          

HORNDEAN, 

              WATERLOOVILLE, HANTS PO8 0UU             

      Tel: 023 9259 3839 • Fax: 023 9259 9149 •  

  Email: info@keydellnurseries.co.uk 
 

 

mailto:info@keydellnurseries.co.uk?subject=Information%20request%20from%20Keydell%20website
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      Just a reminder, can you offer any assistance at any of our fund raising 

events? No matter how short a time, whether before, during or after the 

events, it doesn’t matter as long as you are there and helping to raise the 

vital funds so badly needed to keep The Centre going and helping those 

helpless animals who cannot help themselves. If you can offer any assis-

tance, please contact Monique or Emma and you will be their friends for 

life. 
 

Rabbit Accommodation. 

      Our rabbit accommodation has changed over the years and now the rabbits 

live in a large fox proof enclosure in purpose built, metal hutch and run combina-

tions and they are moved every day to a fresh grassy area. 

       

      One more appeal, have you got any spare bottles that we can use on our ex-

tremely popular bottle stall at our fund raising events. Anything will suffice , pro-

vided it is contained in a bottle and is in date. “THANK YOU” in anticipation. 
 

Doesn’t time fly when you are enjoying yourself. 
 

      HI everyone, this is your Newsletter Editor filling up a piece of space so that 

we can get this Edition on the road. 

      As some of you will remember, The Centre Newsletter used to consist of 2 or 

3 pages of A4 paper, stapled together in the top left hand corner. This was pro-

duced by several ladies who already had enough on their plates, holding down 

jobs, looking after families and everything else that involved ladies by day and 

night.  Having succeeded in getting the information onto paper, they then had the 

problem of producing enough copies to distribute to those who subscribed to them 

and, I understand, it was produced by the kindness of several local employers, al-

lowing a few copies at a time to be photocopied in the office. Then came the chore 
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of folding them and placing them in the envelopes and sticking the stamps on and 

then getting them to a letterbox. 

      In 2005, the ladies involved had to give up the task due to family commit-

ments and a volunteer was being sought. My wife and I were attending our first 

Open Day with her Sister Barbara and Husband Denis, who incidentally worked 

with Monique, and it was a bright sunny day. That was my undoing, the sun got 

to the back of my neck and having been introduced to Monique by Denis, I volun-

teered to take on the Newsletter. 

      It came about because we had recently lost our first cat, Tinker after almost 

21 years and a black cat, yes a black cat, appeared in our drive, living in an old car 

that our son was doing up. The doors were off and it was covered with a  tarpaulin 

and  it was sleeping in there. We tried to find an owner but none came forward 

and as we didn‟t feel ready to take another cat so soon, we contacted Monique. 

Unfortunately for us, they were full up but as he was still „whole‟, Nigel gave us a 

voucher towards getting him neutered. By the time he had recovered from his or-

deal he had made himself at home, so here he stayed. We had two of our grand-

children staying with us at the time and one of them said, “he was lucky dad‟s car 

was there” so he became Lucky. We had him for just over 10 years until one 

morning he had a fit and had to be sent to pussy heaven. It was for that assistance 

that I decided I wanted to give something back to The Centre. For those who have 

a phobia against black cats, why not give one a try, Lucky was the most loving 

animal to us that we have ever had, he was there with us every step we took and 

purred his head off when we came in from a trip out. Try it and see, you will never 

regret it. 

      I filled in a form at The Centre information desk and a couple of days later 

Monique rang me and asked if I was serious. I blurted out yes and there it all be-

gan. My first few copies were produced on the same lines as before but having 

printed all of the copies needed, I handed them over to someone else to fold, pack 

into envelopes, stick stamps on and post. After a couple of issues, I hit on the idea 

of turning it into a booklet so that people could read it easier and it‟s present form 

was born but it seemed a waste of energy giving it to somebody else to distribute, 

especially as I was retired at the age of 52½ and getting in the way. 

      Once it is created on the computer and Monique had vetted it, I produce the 

number of copies required for posting, currently running at over 360, and my wife 

Joyce helps me to put them in the envelopes, add the labels and stamps and then 

we take them to the Post Office. Several more are produced as and when to issue 

at fund raising days, etc. This issue is my 31
st
  issue and starts my 11

th
 year as 

your Newsletter Editor.  

      Thank you for reading it and see if you can recruit a few friends, neighbours or 

relatives to join the Friends of CRRC or sponsor one of the animals and get their 

own copy instead of reading yours. Brian. 
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     CATS and RABBIT ENCLOSURE FOR SPONSORSHIP 

  

Bonny-Boots- BLACK FEMALE  WHO PREVIOUSLY SHARED A HOME WIH 90 CATS. 

Buzz      -   A REAL CUTE  TABBY & WHITE  LAD.  
Calista  -   BRIGHTLY COLOURED TORTY AND WHITE FEMALE. 

Carlos  -  MAGNIFICENT BLACK CAT WHO LOVES BEING ON  HIS OWN. 

Francesca-MAINLY  BLACK WHO LOVES  HER LIFE IN THE BARN. 
Giggles     PRETTY TABBY & WHITE FEMALE  WITH A NOT-SO-PRETTY TEMPER. 

Honey Bee -  A PRETTY LITTLE  GIRL WITH A HALF GINGER FACE. 

 Mabel – A BEAUTIFUL BLACK & WHITE  FERAL WHO WILL TOLERATE A STROKE. 
Molly       A ROTUND TORTY FEMALE WHO LOVES HER TUMMY BEING RUBBED. 

Pebbles   SLEEK BLACK  FEMALE WITH WOBBLY BITS. 

  

                 

Also THE RABBIT ENCLOSURE – a 2,500 square feet area with 30 

hutches & runs which are moved daily onto fresh grass. 
 

The Cat & Rabbit Rescue Centre Sponsorship Scheme 
 

I would like to sponsor ……………………………….(name of Cat/Rabbit Enclosure) 

I enclose:- 

First Year‟s Sponsorship Fee:- …………   £ 15-00 
 

Donation:-   ………………………………   £ 
  

Total:- …………………………..   £ 
 

Name :- ……………………………………….  Telephone No. ………………............  
 

Address :- 

……………………………………………………………………………...…. 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………………...   
 

……………..……………………………Post Code …………………………………... 

 

Signed :-  …………………………...........……   Date :- ……………………………. 

 

Email:....................................................................................................................... ..... 

If you would like The CRRC to make more of your sponsorship and you are a 

tax payer, please request and sign our separate Gift Aid declaration form and 

return it with this form. 
Please send the completed form(s) to CRRC, Holborow Lodge, Chalder Lane,  

Sidlesham, West Sussex, PO20 7RJ.  
 

 

 


